
Special General Committee Meeting Friday July 5th 1929 

 

Present: R Bennett in the Chair.  

Messrs J Lochead, W H Andrew, H Ridyard, H L Boardman, E Raines and J Gibson. 

 

R Breakey of Fairfield was interviewed in reference to the proposed appointment of head 

groundsman. 

Fred Moss 

July 11th 1929 

General Committee Meeting Thursday July 11th 29 

 

Present: F Moss in the Chair.  

Messrs H L Boardman, J C Payne, H Ridyard, W H Andrew, E S Jones, R Wood, E Raines, R 

Bennett and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of the last meeting and three Special Meetings were read and passed. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership: - Mrs W E Kemp 

and Miss B Rollinson. 

 

A letter from Miss Spencer was read. 

 

A letter from Messrs Faulkner, Tanner, Barker and Dale complaining about standing rights on 

the Course was read and Messrs Faulkner and Dale were interviewed and the position 

explained as follows: - Members leaving the Course and afterwards returning to continue 

their game must give way to following players. 

 

The Secretary reported that Mr Dennis Bottomley had complained of the loss of a new blazer 

“taken from the locker room”, enquiries had been made with no result. It was decided that 

nothing further could be done in the matter. 

 

The following accounts were passed for payment: J W Hall Ltd 3/17/11, J Andrew & Co 18/6, 

J W Kenworthy 29/12/-. J W Burton & Son 1/2/3, Waterworks Co “Land” 14/14/-, Water Rate 

1/12/1, Insurance “Fire” 1/13/6, “Excess Wages” 1/9/6, “Third Party” 10/17/3, Gas Co 5/5/4, 

S Travis 1/18/-, S S Sidebottom Ltd 5/9/2, J Waterhouse & Co 1/18/4, Chas Mather 18/14/6, 

Hall & Kay 7/3. Total £99-9-7. 

 

In respect to the appointment of Head Groundsman it was decided that further information 

be sought in reference to E Brooks of Moortown and that the Captain and Messrs Andrew 

and Gibson visit Moortown and if the information is satisfactory, they have the power to act 

and appoint. 

 

The Minutes of the House Committee were read and approved. 

 

The result of the interview with Selfe by the Captain and E S Jones in respect of the Catering 

was given. 



Mr E S Jones explained matters in regard to the late payment of accounts in connection with 

the shop. 

 

The Minutes of the Handicap Committee were read and approved. 

 

The handicap Secretary reported a loss of 16s/7d on the Gents Open Invitation Competition. 

 

Letters were read from Romiley Golf Club apologizing for their treatment in regard to the 

Home Match and asking that the return match should be carried out. It was decided that 

Messrs Bennet, Andrew and Gibson draft a letter stating that it had been decided to cancel 

the Return Match. 

 

The Minute of the Greens Committee were read and approved. 

 

The trial offer of the Motor Tractor was left over until new groundsman is appointed. 

 

The shortage of Golf Score Cards was discussed and it was decided that a supply be printed 

in the emergency and that a goodly supply be printed for the future, same to be left with Mr 

Andrew and the Secretary. 

 

Fred Moss 

Aug 8th 1929 

 

 


